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May 12, 2011 
 
E-Mail 
mkaiser@wsii.us  
 
Mr. Mike Kaiser  OCD-SW-11-156 
Omni Waste of Osceola County, LLC 
1501 Omni Way 
St. Cloud, Florida 34773 
 
 Osceola County – SW WACS # 89544 
 J.E.D. Solid Waste Management Facility – Class I  
 Final Closure of Upper Side Slopes and Top Areas  
 of Phase I (Cells 1 through 4) – Intermediate Modification 
 Modification of Permit No. SO49-0199726-015 
 Permit Application No. SO49-0199726-018 Complete 
  
 
Dear Mr. Kaiser: 
 
Your application for permit, DEP File Number SO49-0199726-018, is considered complete.  The 
original permit application was dated March 10, 2010 and received by the Department on 
March 11, 2010.  The final information making the permit application complete was dated April 
28, 2011 and received by the Department April 29, 2011.  The Department will make a final 
determination about the permit application no later than July 28, 2011. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Kim Rush at (407) 893-3328 or by e-mail at 
kim.rush@dep.state.fl.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
___________________________  
F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
Waste Program Administrator 
 
FTL/gc/kr 
 
cc:  Craig Browne, P.E. – Geosyntec Consultants, cbrowne@geosyntec.com  
 Frank Hornbrook, DEP – Tallahassee, frank.hornbrook@dep.state.fl.us 
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